Village of Clayton Monthly Meeting February 5, 2024
Start: 7:00pm
In Attendance: Shannon Johnston, Denver Hedge, Wendy Mullane, Cathy Brown, John Lee, Sue Jacobs,
Jacob Bovee, Penny Jeffrey
Absent: Ken Grubbs
Street Commission report was given by Lee. Stated that an issue in the Village Hall was taken care of by Write Plumbing and a bill will be issued. Lee suggested Bob Hackett to be considered for the Village Building Inspector. Zoning was discussed and needs to be investigated. Hackett will bill per project.
Brown motioned for Bob Hackett be retained as the Village Building Inspector. Lee 2 nd . All were in favor. Motion Passed. Salter on the plow truck needed repaired. Lee used his own supplies and would like reimbursed. Lee requested a raise for employees. Bovee motioned to increase Village employee wage to $12.50 an hour. Jacobs 2nd. All were in favor. Motion passed.
Brown gave Fireboard report. Brown, M. Jeffrey, and P. Jeffrey were in attendance. Joint Fireboard meeting will be held at the Village Hall on February 15, 2024 at 8:00pm. Yearly Fireboard budget was discussed with Blain Baker. Lee Motioned for Village portion of $29,287.00 be excepted. Bovee 2 nd . All were in favor. Motion passed.
Parks and Recreations: P. Jeffery has reached out to receive quotes on equipment. She will bring information to March 2024 meeting.
No Lagoon report was given for this month.
Hedge gave treasure report. Motion made by Jeffrey to pay remaining balance owed to Joe's Tree Service. Bovee 2nd . Motion Passed (4-1) Motion made by Jacobs to pay all bills. Lee 2 nd . All were in favor. Motion passed.
New Business:
Manual Medrano discussed concerns of water runoff from his neighbor’s house flooding his yard.
Lori Deline questioned the donated park monies from TLC and Adrian Steele.
Steve Deline Sr. discussed building permits
This upcoming 2024 yearly budget was discussed. Johnston requested the budget be finalized at the March 2024 meeting.
The gutter on the backside of the Village Hall is down and needs repaired.
	Resident at	is requesting to install a driveway. Lee will investigate.
Motion made by Jacobs to adjourn meeting. Brown 2nd . All were in favor. Motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 10:40pm
Wendy Mullane Village Clerk
